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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  
James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks
Garner Peck 
The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday, January 22, 2008, for a regular monthly meeting at the Hart County Administration Building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Lloyd Cowart, Anne Thompson, Ronda Starks and Garner Peck. Also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser, Missy Carter, Secretary, Tim Ghorley and members of public present.
Missy Carter took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 4:00 P.M. and Mrs. Starks opened with prayer.

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve the agenda as presented. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.
Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve the January 12, 2009 minutes as presented. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Starks. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Revaluation Update

Tim Ghorley of GMASS presented a report concerning the progress of the revaluation. Field work has been completed on maps C01-C26B.
*2010 Revaluation Production Report (1/22/09) prepared by GMASS 

Mapping Update

The office staff is currently pulling the last two batches which includes approximately 206 deeds and plats.
*Mapping project spread sheet prepared by Mrs. Duncan attached

2009 Homestead Exemptions
Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve 99 homestead exemption applications. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 
*List of the approved homestead exemption applications attached.
Review of Policies
The Board of Assessors requested Mrs. Duncan draft a policy regarding separate but contiguous parcels of land to be considered for conservation use. 
Mr. Cowart motioned to accept the application Dona Sanders C60-067-002 as amended for continuation of conservation use due to new information. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Starks. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Chief Appraiser’s Report
Mrs. Duncan reported that education and travel budgets have been frozen and that the Board of Assessors must seek approval for Mr. Peck’s two upcoming classes and for Gary Kappeler’s Appraiser I & II examinations. Mrs. Duncan also noted that Linda Saxon will be out of work for approximately four weeks due surgery. There was no update on the law suit and Mrs. Duncan has requested information concerning arbitration from the county attorney. 
The next scheduled meeting of the Board of Assessors will be February 5, 2009 at 9:00 A.M.

There being no further business, Mr. Cowart made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Motion was seconded by Mr. Crump. Motion passed by unanimous consent.
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* Attachments are attached to original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 
